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I.S.D.A. CONVENTION NEWS 

I. S.D.A. ELECTS 
DR. HEALEY PRESIDENT 

Dr. Harry J. Healey was elected 
iresident-Elect of the Indiana State 
Dental Association last week during 
its 107th Annual Meeting. In addi­
tion to many other capacities in the 
past, Dr. Healey served two terms as 
a memb~r of the Board of Trustees of 
the Association and as Chairman of 
Annual Session Program for the past 
four years. 

MISSES KATZENBERGER & KRICK 
HONORED 

Dr. E. E. Waddell, President of 
the I.S.D.A., at a luncheon on May 18, 
presented a special service award to 
Miss Gertrude Katzenberger, cashier in 
the Main Clinic for her fifty years of 
service to dentistry. Miss Katzen­
berger was given a plaque engraved, 
" .•• In recognition for loyal service 
to dentistry", and an identification 
bracelet. 

At the annual luncheon of the Indi-
ana Dental Assistants Association May 
18, the Vera Hewins trophy was awarded 
Miss Alice Krick of the Pedodontics De­
partment in recognition of her selection 
as the outstanding dental assistant of 
the year. This award is given by 
Gladys Triphahn in memory of Vera Hewins 
to the person voted most outstanding 
in every respect, and this is the 2nd 
consecutive year that the prized award 
has been given to an Indianapolis den­
tal assistant. 

Congratulations to Miss Krick and 
Miss Katzenberger! 
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FACULTY PARTICIPATES 

Many members of the IUSD faculty 
participated in the activities and 
events of the meeting. Dean Hine, 
speaking as President-Elect of the 
ADA, brought greetings from the offi­
cers and trustees, and moderated two 
panel discussions. Dr. Lloyd J. Phil­
lips served as secretary of the I.S.D.A. 
and Dr. Ronald s. Ping as director of 
social events. Dr. Charles Redish 
was master of ceremonies for the an­
nual banquet honoring the president 
of the Association, Dr. E. E. Waddell. 
Mrs. Redish was in charge of decora­
tions. Dr. and Mrs. Basil Remley 
were hosts for the Association dance. 
Doctors Henry Swenson, Lloyd Phillips 
and Niles Hansen participated in a 
panel discussion moderated by Doctor 
Hine on Wednesday morning. 

OKU 
ANNUAL LUNCHEON 

Dr. Rolartd w. Dykema, President 
of Theta-Theta Chapter of Omicron 
Kappa Upsilon, presided at the annual 
luncheon on May 17. 

Dean Hine was the luncheon speaker 
and also presented awards to the Re­
gional Science Fair Award winners. 
Mr. Gales. Coons, Executive Secretary 
of the I.S.D.A. was given honorary 
membership. Doctors Donald E. Arens, 
W. Bailey Davis, Harold R. Laswell 
and Larry H. Leer were awarded faculty 
membership. 



PROSTHETIC DENTISTRY 
POSTGRADUATE COURSE GIVEN 

Dr. Earl Pound of Los Angeles, 
California, gave a very successful 
three-day postgraduate course in pros­
thetic dentistry May 11-13. Thirty­
two dentists from various parts of 
Indiana and other states were in at­
tendance. 

GOLD FOIL POSTGRADUATE COURSE 
WILL BE HEID MAY 27-29 

More than 20 dentists from the Mid­
west ~ill visit the School on May 27-
29 to participate in a gold foil course 
designed to demonstrate the practical 
use of gold foil for dental restora­
tions. Dr. Bruce smith of the Univer­
sity of Washington will be the guest 
instructor. He will be assisted by 
Dr. William Gilmore of the Operative 
Dentistry Department. 

DEAN HINE ATTENDS NIDR 
COMMITTEE MEETING 

Doctor Hine will attend a meeting 
of the Program Planning Connnittee of 
the National Institute of Dental Re­
search, Department of Health, Educa­
tion and Welfare in Cincinnati, Ohio 
May 25-26. 

PEDODONTIC DEPARTMENT 
RECEIVES GRANT 

The Department of Pedodontics has 
received a Public Health Service grant 
in the amount of $78,859 for a continu­
ation of the dental assistant experi­
mental program, 
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DR. SHAFER ACTIVE IN 
PROFESSIONAL, ACADEMIC AFFAIRS 

Dr. William Shafer, Department of 
Oral Pathology, was guest moderator 
at the Annual Meeting of the Michigan 
Society of Pathologists in Detroit on 
May 8 and 9. During the period of 
May 19-21, Dr. Shafer acted in his 
capacity as civilian consultant to 
the Surgeon-General at Andrews Air 
Force Base, Washington, D.C. Then 
on May 24-25, Dr. Shafer addressed 
the graduate and undergraduate stu­
dents at Washington University, 
School of Dentistry, St. Louis, Mis­
souri. 

DRS. BURSTONE AND GARNER 
ATTEND ORTHODONTISTS MEETING 

On May 9-13, Dr. Charles Burstone 
and Dr. LaForrest Garner of the De­
partment of Orthodontics attended the 
American Association of Orthodontists 
meeting in Dallas, Texas. Dr. Garner 
was discussion leader for one of the 
round table sessions. 

DR. RAY KLEIN TO LEAVE IUSD 
Dr. Raymond Klein, Department of 

Pedodontics, will leave Indiana in 
July to practice pedodontics in Jack­
sonville, Florida. Dr. Charles Kerk­
hove will take Dr. Klein's practice 
in Lafayette at that time. 

DID YOU RNCM? Indiana University stands 
19th in dollar total of research grants 
and contracts for 1965? According to 
the April issue of "Industrial Research" 
IU's dollar volume in research grants 
for 1965 is $17,317,000 for a total of 
1,554 projects directed by 1,800 re­
searchers. Of this, 90% is described 
as basic research. 



DR. DAVIS AT CLEFT PALATE MEETING 

Dr. W. Bailey Davis, Director of 
Riley Dental Clinic, was in New York 
May 20-22, to attend the 23rd annual 
meeting of the American Cleft Palate 
Association. 

DR. GILMORE TO LECTURE 
IN ALASKA 

Dr. William Gilmore of tka Opera­
tive Dentistry Department will lecture 
at the Alaska State Dental Meeting in 
Anchorage on June 6-8. 

PROF. PHILLIPS LECTURES 
FOR U.S. ARMY DENTAL CLINIC 

Professor Ralph W. Phillips, Den­
tal Materials Department, lectured to 
the dental officers at Fort Knox, Ken­
tucky, on May 21. 

THE FLYING DENTISTS 

The Oral Surgery Department is 
literally flying high these days. Drs. 
Joseph Bigelow and Basil Remley have 
joined the ranks of the private pilots 
as partners in a Cessna Skyhawk based 
at Anderson, Indiana. 

O.D. DEPARTMENT ENTERTAINED 

Dr. Gerald Prescott and his family 
entertained the members of the Oral­
Diagnosis Oral-Medidince Research De­
partment at a picnic dinner at their 
home last Stlnday, May 16. The food 
(prepared by Mrs. Prescott) was deli­
cious and a "good time was had by all". 
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IN SYMPATHY 

Mrs. Elizabeth Van Huysen, mother 
of Dr. Grant Van Huysen of Oral Ana­
tomy, passed away saturday, May 15th 
in Schenectady, New York. 

THE LmRARY REPORTS 

So many inquiries have been made 
at the library for the following 
volume which has only recently been 
received that it seems well to herald 
its arrival. This much-sought and 
now-available item is: A Guide to 
Hospital Dental Procedure, published 
by the Council on Dental Health Ser­
vice of the American Dental Associa­
tion. Reason for the delay in the 
receipt of this work was the neces­
sity for a second printing from 
which the library copy was received. 

MRS. BONIFIEID TO LEAVE LIBRARY 

Mrs. Mabel Walker entertained the 
members of the library staff in her 
home at 3603 East 39th Street on Thurs­
day evening, May 20. The occasion was 
in honor of Connie Bonifield who will 
be leaving at the end of May for New 
England where her husband will be en­
tering school next Fall. 
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